
 

 

 

Resolution on Establishing the IAPH Women's Forum Scholarship 
Adopted on June 4, 2015 at the 29th IAPH World Ports Conference 

in Hamburg, Germany 
____________________________________________ 

 
WHEREAS, the International Association of Ports and Harbors (IAPH) resolved to create 
the IAPH Women’s Forum and to create an annual scholarship intended for the training of 
women in ports at its Board of Directors meeting in Jerusalem, Israel, May 2012, 
 
WHEREAS, the IAPH aspires to advance the status of women in the port industry, 
especially at IAPH member ports, by providing assistance for their continued education and 
training; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the IAPH meeting at its Plenary on 4 June in Hamburg resolves that: 
 
1. It will create the IAPH Women’s Forum Scholarship consisting of two types of 

scholarship programs intended for young female staff employed at IAPH member 
ports to be implemented in the next term of 2015-2017: 
1) the Women’s Forum Biennial Training Scholarship to enable them to attend 

advanced port training program overseas; and 
2) the Women’s Forum Annual Meeting Scholarship to enable them to attend 

IAPH Conference and exchange information and experience at the IAPH 
Women’s Forum. 

 
2. An ad-hoc committee known as the Women’s Forum Scholarship Committee will 

be established, including the Chair of the IAPH Women’s Forum, to oversee the 
program and select the awardees in consultation with the Communications and 
Community Relations Committee administering IAPH Training Program 
Scholarship. 


